
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

12. LONG-TERM COUNCIL COMMUNITY PLAN 2004 – 2014, PAPANUI/SHIRLEY WARDS 
RESIDENTS’ SUBMISSIONS  

 
 The Board considered a report on the submissions made to the Long Term Council Community Plan 

2004-2014 by residents in the Shirley and Papanui Wards. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. Northwood Park - Tennis Facilities and Other Related Sport Facilities  
 
  That the Chairperson and Deputy Chairperson meet with the Belfast/Northwood Residents’ 

Association and submitters of the petition to discuss recreational facilities in the area and the 
use of the Belfast tennis courts. 

 
 2. Cavendish Road and Grampian Street - Intersection  
 
 (a) That the Transport and City Streets Unit provide a report to the Board on the following 

options:  
 
 (i) Rumble strips being installed 
 (ii) Give way signs on Grampian Street 
 
 (b) That the response from the Transport and City Street Unit to Mr Drake’s submission to 

the Long Term Council Community Plan be submitted to the Board together with a 
costing for the above work. 

 
 (c) That the Police be asked to carry out enforcement of speed limits on Friday and Saturday 

nights in the Grampian/Cavendish area. 
 
 3. Sabina, Hercules and Hammersley - Kerb and Channel Works 
 
  That the Pavement Maintenance Team Leader, Transport and City Streets Unit, be asked to 

include these works in the Long Term Council Community Plan. 
 
 


